

Deceased Members of Altar & Rosary Society

Wittes Internal		
	<u>INTENTIONS</u>	OFFERED BY
5:00 p.m.	Lisa Guthrie	Rich & Carol Meade
7:30 a.m.	Mr. & Mrs. Francis Londergan	Family
10:30 a.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni
8:00 a.m.	Margaret Ortlieb	Jim & Shirley Witwer
8:00 a.m.	Robert Ryan	Pat Rayburn
8:50 a.m.	Ann McFarland	Closser Family
8:00 a.m.	Chris Carter	David & Lisa Wiseman
8:00 a.m.	NO MASS	
5:00 p.m.	People of the Parish	Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni
	7:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:50 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m.	INTENTIONS 5:00 p.m. Lisa Guthrie 7:30 a.m. Mr. & Mrs. Francis Londergan 10:30 a.m. People of the Parish 8:00 a.m. Margaret Ortlieb 8:00 a.m. Robert Ryan 8:50 a.m. Ann McFarland 8:00 a.m. Chris Carter 8:00 a.m. NO MASS

Rita Zimmerman

Liturgical Roles

7:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

8:50 a.m. Wednesday, October 11 - School Mass

EMHC: Dr. Froning, Maria Berryhill, Mary Starkey, Gloria

Boeckl, Christen Rinehart

Sunday (October 15)

5:00 p.m. Saturday, October 14

Lectors: 1. Maureen Henry 2. Tony Weyrich

Cantor: Norma Freeman

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Joann Wiseman – Captain Jim Cooper, Lisa Dulin, Beth Fordyce, Mary Fullmer, Matt

Grube

Sacristan: Bessie Jackson

Servers: Ryan Fullmer, Emily Gaston, Gabriel White

Ushers: Ty Dulin, Joshua Dulin **Greeters:** Brad Gummere

7:30 a.m. Sunday, October 15

Lectors: 1. Mike Quilter 2. Donna Cooper

Cantor: Mike Koesters Organist: Valerie Tanner

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Jackie Weiner – Captain Jim Cooper, Liam Gruzs, Dorothy Henry, Erin Morris, Donna

Quilter

Sacristan: Dcn. Dan Hann

Servers: Lillian Finke, Troy McFarland, David Perdomo

Ushers: Gary Finchum, Ben Yoder **Greeters:** Steve & Donna Saltsman

10:30 a.m. Sunday, October 15

Lectors: 1. Deborah Haddad 2. Lindsey Wilson

Cantors: Sue Brown, Jim Scofield

Organist: Valerie Tanner

Extraordinary Ministers of HC: Therese Davenport – Captain Debbie Bartkowiak, Janice Closser, Steve Gruzs, Bertha

Hilsheimer, Mike Lynch, Pat Weber

Sacristan: Julie Walker

Servers: Brian Akers, Gavin Bonn, Nathan Lohrer

Ushers: Bob Higgins, Gary Swierz **Greeters:** David & Jo Ann Dhume



OFFERIORY

Altar & Rosary Society

Gary & Denise Zimmerman

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: October 7/8

Regular Collection \$ 6,671.55 Loose Offering 232.00 Maintenance 370.00 St. Patrick Total Offering \$ 7,273.55

SECOND COLLECTIONS:

World Mission Sunday \$ 23.00
St. Vincent de Paul Society – St. Patrick 23.00
Total \$ 46.00

St. Patrick Church Online Giving

(Accessed through www.stpatricklondon.org)

September

\$ 6,760.00

Thank You!



Eucharistic Adoration

1st Fridays
Exposition – after 8 a.m. Mass
Benediction - 12:00 Noon

About the Cover – Pictured on the bulletin cover is the stained glass window in St. Patrick's Church depicting the parable of the Good Samaritan. The window shows the story as found in Luke's gospel (10: 25-37) where a Jew was robbed and left for dead along a busy road. A temple priest and a Levite saw and should have helped him but chose to ignore him and passed by. However, a Samaritan (a people generally at odds with the Jews) took pity on him and saw to his immediate and long term care. The Samaritan is imaged as the Lord Jesus – his robes and the style of halo are strong hints that this is Christ.

But look carefully at the faces of the two. Aren't they the same face? There's a whole sermon going on here in stained glass! There's Jesus who brings healing to those in need and there's also Jesus who is in need of healing. Read the gospel from Matthew (25: 31-46) to help understand what is meant.

Former pastor, Fr. William P. Clark wrote a book, "Brief History of St. Patrick's Parish" in 1937. He wrote that the window, a gift of Mr. and Mrs. Michael McNamara costing \$180, was added at the time of the addition to the church in 1910-11.

ST. PATRICK CHURCH NEWS

<u>Jesus Christ - The Son of God</u> - Do you really know who Jesus Christ is and the difference he makes in the world — in your life? The pamphlet in this week's bulletin explores fundamental Catholic beliefs about Jesus as outlined in Scripture, the Nicene Creed, and the Catechism of the Catholic Church as well as emphasizes Jesus' great love for us and all creation, as shown through the Paschal Mystery — his passion, death, and resurrection. It will help you know and love Jesus Christ by answering his invitation to deepen your relationship with him through the Eucharist and by reflecting his compassion for others each and every day. Next week, the final pamphlet will be "The Holy Spirit."

<u>Organ/Choir Loft Update</u> – Work dates have been set to begin the process of the installation of the organ by Muller Pipe Organ Company. Please follow the bulletin during this month for changes in the daily Mass schedule. This week, the 8 a.m. Mass on Thursday will take place in the parish center.

<u>This Week's Mass Schedule</u> – Please see the previous page for changes to this week's complete Mass schedule.

Building the Kingdom of God - Thank you to all parishioners who have completed and submitted their Commitment Card to the church. For those parishioners who have not yet had the opportunity to submit their card, a letter has been mailed to you with a personalized Commitment Card. It is important that all parishioners complete a Commitment Card as we will be mailing out a Summary Report of the program and need all commitments accounted for in this report. If you have any questions, please contact the church office. We also encourage all parishioners to consider our electronic giving method and to setup your reoccurring offertory gifts electronically.



Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)

The RCIA sessions are held in the Parish Parlor from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. on Monday evenings. The topics for October 9 will be "The Mass" and

"The Church Year" presented by Dcn. Dan and Paula Hann. The topic for October 16 will be "Places in the Catholic Church" and will also include a tour of the church. RCIA is also for Catholics who would like to continue to learn about their Catholic faith as adults. It's not too late to join! Please call the parish office for more information.

<u>Bible Study With Father Ghiloni</u> – Father Ghiloni is offering a 9-week study entitled: "Threshold to God's Word" which is an introductory course for Bible Study. After this course, he will move on to a course on The Gospel of Mark.

The course will be nine weeks in length and each afternoon session will be from 2:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m. in the parish center. The remaining sessions are as follows: October 9, 30, November 6, 13, 20, and 27. It is not too late to participate! Please call the parish office to register and pick up a book. The cost of the book is \$10.00.



Be A Man! Men's Book Study – The Men's Book Study continues on Wednesday, October 11 with Fr. Ghiloni. This study is held on Wednesday evenings in the parish center from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. All men are invited to read a chapter a week and discuss

what it means to be a man who follows Christ in today's world. There will not be a session on October 18 but sessions will resume on October 25.

The Mass For The Deceased Members of Altar & Rosary will take place next Sunday, October 15 at 7:30 a.m. All members are asked to sit together. Breakfast, provided by the Knights of Columbus, will follow in the parish center. An RSVP is requested for planning purposes. Please call Jane Finchum at (740) 506-1393 to RSVP.

<u>Community Supper – Desserts & Green Bean Casseroles Needed</u> – The next Community Supper will be held on Wednesday, October 11 from 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. in the parish center. The menu will be Ham, Mashed Potatoes, Green Bean Casserole and Dessert. There will be a sign-up sheet in the connecting hallway if you would like to donate a dessert or a green bean casserole. Carry out will be available. You may call The Madison Senior Living Community at (740) 845-0145 by 2 p.m. on that day to place an order to go.



"Opening Your Heart" Is Now Underway! – It is not too late if you would like to join! This 22-week study is being offered on Sunday evenings (6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.) or Thursday mornings (9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.). This week's topic will be, "Why and How Should I Pray?" If you would like to register, please call the parish office at (740) 852-0942 or email Denise Zimmerman at denise@stpatricklondon.org.



<u>Autumn Liturgical Environment</u> – Pumpkins, gourds, squash, Indian corn are ready for the harvest and plentiful in our gardens and markets. They are colorful signs of God's goodness. If you

have these fruits of autumn and would like to share with the parish, as well as pots of mums, give the parish office a call at 852-0942 a call to arrange to drop them off. Keep them coming throughout the fall until "Christ the King" Sunday, November 26. Each Saturday, the décor will be refreshed and rearranged for the Lord's Day with the offerings that have been brought in.



<u>Coat Drive</u> – If you have coats (child or adult) that you would like to donate, please put them in the containers located under the coat rack in the connecting hallway. Please limit your

donation to coats only. Coats will be collected until November 30. Thank you.

ST. PATRICK SCHOOL NEWS

<u>Walk-A-Thon</u> - The 8th Annual Walk-A-Thon is Friday, October 13 at St. Patrick School. This is a fundraiser which the students themselves play a significant role by collecting pledges/donations from family, friends and neighbors. One major advantage of a Walk-A-Thon is the fact that every dollar collected and the effort expended are for the sole benefit of the school. We encourage parents, senior citizens and all whose schedules permit to join us. It would be great to have your support!



<u>SCHOLASTIC</u> <u>BOOK</u> <u>FAIR</u> – The St. Patrick Home & School Association is sponsoring a Scholastic Book Fair in the school library on October 24 - 27. Open shopping will be on Friday, Oct 27 from

8:00 am - 11:30 am and our Evening Family Event on Oct. 24 & 26 from 3:30 - 7:30 pm. You may also visit the Book Fair online through our homepage at

http://www.scholastic.com/bf/stpatrickschool30. Our Online Fair is available for an extended time from Sunday, October 15 - Saturday, November 4. Contact Jenny Sweet, Librarian, at jsweet@stpatricklondon.org if you have questions.

<u>ALL FOR BOOKS</u> - In conjunction with our Book Fair, we are conducting a "loose change" coin drive to raise money to buy books for St. Catherine of Siena Catholic School in Port Arthur, Texas. St. Catherine of Siena Catholic School is a Pre-K-8 school. The school was recently affected by Hurricane Harvey that devastated Texas and surrounding areas. In addition to the damage, they had to cancel their own book fair. We are teaming up with Scholastic to help this school get their library back on its feet and serving its students. #WildcatStrong!!! A collection container will be located in the hallway of the parish center from October 9 – 22. Thank you